Dear Mr Haswell

Re Deregulation of Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licences

I thank you for the opportunity to express my opinions in respect of the above especially at a
time when I can see the Taxi Industry within York spiralling out of control and am considering
my future.

I have been a Private Hire Driver now for some 12 years and have seen a lot of changes in the
demand for Taxis due to the following

1 City of York Private Hire Cars have increased by approx 50% (400 to 600)

2 Changes in Licensing Hours

3 Increased and later Public Bus Services

4 Substantial increases in Rural Taxis - i.e. Pocklington, Tadcaster, Easingwold, Selby,
Stamford Bridge etc

5 Race Day Course Bus Service & pick up point restrictions.

I do not know of any current Private Hire Driver who intended to become one and initially
looked upon it as a stop gap until they could find something else but with the demise of
Donolly’s,(Ben Johnsons), Terry’s, British Sugar, British Rail Carriage Works, (Nestle ?) it has
resulted in an overpopulation of Taxis. I understand that the council has no control over the
amount of Private Hire Cars but it is resulting in drivers looking elsewere to supplement their
income and Taxi part time at peak periods (Weekends).

If this continues then the full time Taxis who earn the majority of their weekly income at peak
times to carry them through the rest of the week will have their income reduced and they will
also have to seek alternative income which will result in York having a fleet of part time
weekend taxis with drivers working excessive weekly hours.

I work approx 50 hours per week and my gross takings are no more than they were 10 years
ago which equate to £5.36 per hour compared to being in paid employment with the only
advantage being virtually no restriction on hours worked should I need the money. Compare
this to HGV Drivers who are only allowed 90 hours per fortnight.

As I previously stated I am seriously considering my options as the only expense that I can
reduce is the one of Radio Rent (£105.00 per week) therefore obtaining a Hackney Licence
would cut out this cost together with £20.00 worth of fuel to earn this amount resulting in
being £125.00 per week better of with a more realistic hourly rate of £7.86.

It is with interest I read the complaints from the General Public that there are too few Taxis
currently available for hire at certain times and would like to point out that at this moment
they have never had as many Taxis per head of population. The General Public only see the
shortage of Taxis at peak times but do not recognise that at other times Taxis are sat earning
nothing waiting for work when their demand is low.

From what has been publicised I feel that the main bone of contention is the current market
value of a Hackney Plate which was issued originally for next to nothing and the size of the
waiting list for newly issued plates. Hackney Plates will always have a market value
comparative to the Radio Rent charged by Private Hire Companies i.e. if Radio Rent is £100
per week (£5000 per year) what is a Hackney Plate worth that will save these amounts of

expense?

The values of Hackney Plates vary in every Town and City Nationwide with York currently
valued at approx £60,000, what price are Leeds & London ? In July issue of Private Hire and
Taxi Monthly it is reported that a NEW YORK equivalent of a Hackney Plate has reached a high

of $600,000.00.



As far as the waiting list is concerned youzwill always have this as long as substantial running
costs can be eliminated compared to Private Hire.

10 years ago I considered buying a Hackney Plate for £16,500 which would have paid for itself
with five and a half years radio rental saved. So in comparison they are overpriced at the
moment but this could be due to the amount of redundancy money together with ver\}' little
increase in the number of Hackney Plates available. Even at that time I decided against
borrowing money as deregulation was a possibility and it could reduce in value (wrong decision
in hindsight). York City Council cannot be held responsible for bad business decisions made by
individuals in paying over inflated prices for Hackney Plates should they devalue due to
deregulation or increased availability.

The following are my opinions on the options provided in your correspondence
a) To maintain the current restrictions - AGAINST

It is quite obvious from the proportion of Private Hire Licences compared to Hackney Licences
that a substantial increase is necessary. This would help resolve the situation that we now
have when customers are waiting at ranks with no Hackneys available and with Private Hire
Cars sat doing nothing waiting for the phone to ring.

b) To deregulate - AGAINST

Deregulation would cause a free for all and would result in a lot of Part Time Taxis working the
peak periods resulting in York only having a Part Time Taxi fleet as stated above.

Deregulation would also create a lot of one man bands and decimate the Private Hire
Companies due to the savings to be made and would possibly result in their going out of
business leaving maybe only Station Taxis with their Hackney fleet as a telephone option. Who
is going to pay Radio rent and be told if and when they can work if they don’t have to?

Deregulation would cause further traffic problems with an unlimited amount of vehicles
cruising around plying for trade.

c) To grant a limited number of new licences - FOR

Providing that it is a substantial increase, for example 25% of the waiting list approx 35
Licences to help balance the proportion of Private Hire and Hackney Licences and with the

following proviso

New Licences are ONLY issued to existing Private Hire Drivers Licence Holders

New Licences are ONLY issued to existing Private Hire Vehicle Licence Holders

New Licences are NOT issued to existing Hackney Licence Holders

New Licences are NOT issued to persons who have held Hackney Licences previously and sold

them.

This would alleviate the problems of queuing at ranks and would give the Council breathing
space to monitor and control the situation before deciding if further licences should be issued.
It would also help protect the investments of new licence holders in having to obtain

wheelchair accessible vehicles.

d) To grant a specific number of licences at regular intervals until the demand is met -
AGAINST

If this option is taken then it will ultimately result with the same outcome as deregulation.
Once people realise that all Hackney Licence applications will be filled eventually then I am

sure that the waiting list will increase dramatically.

The majority of the General Public are not aware of the difference between Private Hire and
Hackneys especially when they are foreign tourists. One of the biggest problems a Private Hire
Driver has is explaining to people waiting at his destination that he is unable to carry them



although he has not got a fare. This quite often results in aggressive behaviour towards the
driver and his vehicle.

In an ideal world we should all be able to pick up and set down on equal terms but unless this
is done in a slow and structured process monitoring the effects on existing Taxi Companies
then chaos will prevail.

Once again I thank you for this opportunity to air my views but please do not hesitate to
contact me should you require any further input.

Many thanks
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Haswell, Dick

From:
Sent: 17 July 2007 20:07
To: Haswell, Dick

Subject: Deregulation of Hackney Carriage Licences
Thank you for asking for my views on Deregulation of Hackney Licences.
In my opion to totaly deregulise is not the way forward.
York does require more Hackney Carriages. But how many ?

| think the sensible way forward is to, as has been suggested, grant a specific number of licences at regular
intervals until the demand is met.

19/07/2007
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Haswell, Dick

Sent: 17 July 2007 11:59
To: Haswell, Dick

Subject: deregulation of hackney carriage vehicle licences

dear sir thankyou for your letter regarding the above subject, so here goes, although i would like to
be a hackney proprietor in york i think it only fair to the trade as a whole to point out a few affecting
factors: the sudden influx of vehicles in our already over traffic populated city would cause lack of
revenue and hardship thus causing our very high standards to drop,ie, possible lack of regular vehicle
maintainance, dirty interiors or much worse.posible price wars and the consequences of the same. a
possible alternative to deregulation may be a population x licences exercise to detemine numbers
required for the consumer,[this seems to work well in other countrys which have a similar
dependancy on tourism etc.i have tried to ring yourself to clarify some points on your letter
regarding deregulation and hope to speak soon. please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any

question regarding this e/mail . your faithfully , angrayl privare hive driver]

Yahoo! Answers - Get better answers from someone who knows. Try it now.

19/07/2007



Haswell, Dick

From: *
Sent: 17 July 2007 09:

To: © " Haswell, Dick i
Subject: Deregulation of Hackney carriage vehicle licences

Ref: RH/TL/AR

Dear Sir

Thankyou for your recent letter asking for my views on the deregulation of
hackney carriage vehicle licences.

I realise that you are a busy man and therefor i will be succinct in my
reply.

I have for many years been a private hire driver in York and have had my
name on the waiting list for a hackney carriage licence since 1980.

I am fully in favour of immediate and un restricted de regulation. Whilst i
vealise that rank space would be somewhat of a%problem i do not seegit as
Jeing insurmountable.

From a customer point of view it would eanble them to hail a taxi more
easily than at present (especially at night) and would also remove the
confusion that seems to exist regarding the difference between Hackney
carriages and Private Hire wvehicles.

From a purely aesthetic point of view what could be better for the taxi
trade in york than to have all the wvehicles in the same livery and
displaying the york crest.

Yours sincerely

"ell MSN about your most memorable emails! http://www.emailbritain.co.uk/
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17th July 2007

Dear Sir/Madam

In reply to your letter dated 11th July, I think it is about time that all taxis should be de-regulated.
I have been a taxi driver since 1972 and currently I am 12th on the Council list in line for a plate.
The thing that annoys me most is that plates are changing hands for vast amounts of money from
people trying to make profits from them.

Yours faithfully,

I



Page 1 of 1

26+

Haswell, Dick

From: qessssiENEER

Sent: 19 July 2007 21:23
To: Haswell, Dick
Subject: Deregulation of hackney carriage

Dear mr Haswell, Ref; RH/TL/AR

I am writing to you as a private hire owner driver, with a disabled access vehicle , At first i was infavour of
more than boubling the number of hackney vehicles with disabled access cars taking it to at least 350 thus
meeting the needs of all city of york residents disabled or not,however my view as changed to deregulate, as i
believe this would be in the best interests of the york residents .

It would stop the sale or renting of hackney carriage vehicles thus allowing drivers to spend there money on
good quility vehicles this would stop the fat cats and benefit york residents, some of these people have spent
£60.000 for these plates that is a risk you take when you buy somthing that belongs to the city of york
council,and is not owened by the person selling it ,we have in york for along time now have had a two class
system hackneys protected becouse of low numbers 1st class private hire no protectoin 2nd class even
though they have been the back bone of this citys transport system, this would also make the private hire
firms drop there rent to drivers thus allowing drivers to keep thier charges down and better cars , il realise that
every body would want a hackney but this would level out after a short while as proved by other councils.

I have watched hackneys drive by customers just because they want to get back to the station to service there
contracts with the station wich i would say this is not in the intrests of residents of the city of york 70 plus
Hackneys can not be counted in the equation these also run as private hire taking bookings from a office and
using two way radios thus taking them of the ranks and not serving york residents. lets have a level playing
field: T

I have justinvested the sum of35.000 on two disabled access vehicles for the future and to conform the
requirements of the city of york council a risk iam willing to take for the future of this business, this is why i
would like a level playing field for all and not the protected hackneys.

yours NiK.chadwickiowner driver access travel

20/07/2007
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Haswell, Dick

From: idown@tiscali@ik

Sent: 16 July 2007 14:45
To: Haswell, Dick
Subject: deregulation

dear sir , re your your letter on 11 July , | think something has to be done to lower the price or availability of
plates as some people own 4/5 to use as a business which | think is wrong | have been in the trade four 23
yrs and the quality of service is in decline as the price ,or rental of a plate leads to working long hours to
fund the cost.,younger drivers wishing to join the trade have a job to raise £60,000 ,

I am using the free version of SPAMfighter for private users.
It has removed 423 spam emails to date.
Paying users do not have this message in their emails.

19/07/2007
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Haswell, Dick

ror SRR o0 A CRAL

Sent: 30 July 2007 17:37
To: Haswell, Dick

Subject: de-regulation

Hi dick - just thought i would give you my personal thoughts on the de-reg issue, while i agree with
the overall report from YPHA i would like to see a release of plates to everyone who was on the list
at say 31st December 2006, but issued at regular intervals the same as the YPHA report (10 every six
months). i think this would address the imbalnce in the number of hackney/PH licences while
allowing the trade to adjust to the changes gradually. This should almost double the number of
plates, while i feel some would need to affiliate themselves to a PH company to mantain enough
work it would help the public to be able to flag a taxi down when needed, in particular race meetings

clo cheessimark

31/07/2007
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Haswell, Dick

From: * "
Sent: 24 July 2007 01:06

To: Haswell, Dick

Subject: deregulation of hackney carriage vehicle licences

i have noted your comments and would like to see the introduction of a specific number of licences at regular

intervals until the demand is met david broxup director ebor cars kindly confirm thi ail

30/07/2007
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Haswell, Dick DJ 9\
From: WSS

Sent: 27 July 2007 11:54
To: Haswell, Dick
Subject: Re, DEREGULATION OF HACKNEY CARRIAGE VEHICLE LICENCES

Teli01908/ 404477

To Mr Richard Haswell,
Dear Sir,
| would like to thankyou for copnsulting me as in the past we
have always been ignored.There has been a shortage of Hackney Vehicles for a long time now but the
present Hackney Plate owners have been allowed to dictate,one of the mistakes the Council; made was to
put temporary ranks outside the nightclub doors where all the trouble starts for one thing and the normal
ranks are left without cars and the Hackney Vehicles stop Private Hire vehicles picking up their bookings
and steal the jobs if they can.
Strangers to the City do not know the Private Hire Companies phone numbers unless someone tells them
and it often takes hours for them to get home.We actually have 157 Hackney Plates issued for the ranks as
Plate No 158 was issued to {ESEENGNGSSEERor historic trips round the City and this plate should be handed
in when the new regulations start as the age of the vehicle being used will be unlawful for hire,Peter
Wheatley actually did have 11 Hackney Plates at one time before he got Plate 158.
Deregulation would be the most sensible thing to do anyway in any case if we are going to provide a
service to the public or all Hackney Plates.
It is also wrong for the York Railway Station to only have Station Hackney Vehicles and should be open to
all vehicles and a Public Rank at the Station which has been removed for the buses replaced at the front of
the station for all.
| was supposed to be top of the Hackney Plate list years ago but lost out to Ryedale drivers who plated up
vehicles in Rydale and never used them and jumped in front of every one when the bounderies were
extended which was very unfair but them are the kind of things that have always happened in the past in
York.
There is one thing that i would like you to look into too that is the ever increasing number of
unlicensed Limousines operating in the City providing booze and videos no licence of any kind or police
checks left hand drive and over 8 seats require a PSV.
yours faithfully

30/07/2007



27" July 2007

RE: Deregulation of Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licences

Dear Mr Haswell

My wife and I are currently private hire taxi drivers in York and would like to take
this opportunity to express our strong views on the above matter.

We have read your letter and both feel that at present there are not enough Hackney
vehicles on the streets of York to meet the current demands of the public. We would
gratefully welcome options B, C and D in your letter as we feel that the majority of
Hackney taxis arg mot drivep by the plate owners. The original owners of the
Hackney plates have used this system as a money making business for something that
was given to them free.

In our opinion, we feel that the person/persons the plate was issued to by the council
should be the person/person driving the vehicle. If when this person/persons retire or
leave the taxi business, the plate should be handed back to the council to be
reallocated - not rented out or sold on for profit. Consequently, prices have escalated
out of control which makes it extremely difficult for people like us to obtain a
Hackney plate.

We hope you will keep us informed of any developments and look forward to your
reply.

Yours sincerely



City Of York Council

RECEIVED
30 JUL 2007

- ——— - -
- -

July 26, 2007

Taxi Licensing

9 St Leonards Place
York

Y01 7ET

Ref— Derequilation Of Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licences

Dear Richard Haswell:
I am all for deregulation, but in a controlled manner.

I do feel by issuing further hackney plates will only put a money value on these; therefore defeating the
abject.

We cannot go back in time ;but if we could ;these plates should have been handed back to the council
,when a driver stopped working; what we have now ,are people owning plates :but do not drive , which
is unacceptable.

. Yes | would love a hackney plate; but only for future money value.

You have allowed hackney vehicles to move over to private hire work; i.e. station taxis using pre-
booking via radio; but not allowed private hire to pickup off the street. This is unfair trading.

I am quite sure that the majority of private hire companies will continue to operate as they are doing
now, but freedom to pick up without pre-booking of jobs in quiet times.

I would go down the line of limiting total number of licensed vehicles at the time of deregulation (should
it happen) to present number.

| would support present number of private hire vehicles, to be classed as hackney cariage, and
allowed same benefits as present 158 hackney vehicles, but plates to be handed back to council when
driver stops working.

Yours most s_igoere!y, private hire driver e

T e my
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Bebnficld Crosdds

CITY OF YORK
DEDS
19 July 2007

Richard Haswell RECEIVED

2 & JUL 2007

Neighbourhood Services
City Of York Council

Deregulation of Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licences

Dear Sir,

[ write in reply to your letter of 11 July 2007 asking for comments on the above.

[ have been a Private Hire Drivers Licence holder, in York, since 1990, and have been on
the waiting list since 1996.

1.
2,

~
=

You‘r__s faith i

I am wholly in favour of deregulation.

Deregulation will benefit all public transport users in York, including the
wheelchair disabled.

The restrictions on numbers has led to the current unacceptable high value of
licences. It is now the case that some licences are being bought by people with no
connection whatsoever with the taxi trade, just purely as an investment. They do
not own the vehicles the licences are attached to, nor do they ever drive them.
They rent out the licences for up to £250 per week. A Hackney Licence is now
considered to be the best income producing investment in town.

It is not the purpose of the licensing system to create this type of investment for
the wealthy few. This situation must not be allowed to continue.

The complaints from existing licence holders that they will lose money from
deregulation must be ignored. It has been common knowledge that deregulation
could come at any time, since the transfer of licences was first allowed (around
1988). Many councils have introduced deregulation since then, and so could have
York, so anyone who bought a licence should have known it was a gamble, and
that they could end up losing.

Most other Councils in England have deregulated and now it is time for York to
follow suit.
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20th July 2007

Ref : Deregulation of Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licences.

Dear Sir,

As a privet hire (Owner driver ). I would like to see the full deregulation of Hackney carriage
vehicle. As an owner driver (Privet Hire operator). This would help me meet the needs of my
customers.

If you go the the route for a limited number of new licences. Then this will not stop the
renting or sale of plates. The market will not change much. Drivers could then apply for a
plate just to sell it straight on. Which is not good for the service that we aim to support.

Granting a specific number of new plates at regular intervals until remand is met. Has a
problem when drivers that have a privet hire plate needs to change there vehicle. As Hackney
will be black. This avenue would have to be looked at. As if a driver has just changed his
vehicle and then told they would be granted an Hackney Licence. Could end up having a
respray or have to change the vehicle.

Yours Faithfi

Proprietor
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18.7.2007

Richard Haswell
Head of Licensing and Bereavement Services
City Of York Council

Dear Sir,

Hacknev Carriage Deregulation

Thankyou for inviting me to comment on the subject of Hackney Carriage Deregulation.
[ write as a York Private Hire Vehicle and Driver Licence holder (since 1977), also a
York Private Hire Operators Licence holder (from 1977 until May 2007).

In October 1980, in York, there wee®( Licensed Private Hire Vehicles and 110
Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licenc€s.

» -‘? -

Since 1980 the massive increase in taxi usage has led to the number of Private Hire
Vehicles to be now over 500, but owing to the council’s policy of limiting numbers, the
Hackney Carriage total has only increased to 158.

This artificial barrier to normal market forces has led to the value of Hackney Carriage
Licences, on transfer, to be around £50,000.

This anomaly is fine if you are a current Hackney Carriage Licence holder, but not if you
are someone waiting for a taxi at the end of a long taxi rank queue, or someone waiting to
enter the taxi trade.

The only reason to continue to restrict the number of Licences is to give financial benefit
to existing Licence holders — something they are not entitled to.

i

To deregulate, or alternatively substantially increase the maximym number of licences,
would benefit all public transport users in York.

Yours faithfully




Haswell, Dick

From:

Sent: 24 July 2007 20:21

Toz Haswell, Dick

Subject: DEREGULATION OF HACKNEY CARRIAGE VEHICLE LICENCES

Dear Richard,
, My view on the issue of deregulation in York is

that I am against it.
Travelling around the city at all times of the day and night on
different days of the week, I often see long queues of Hackney cars on
the ranks, and even late at night/early hours of the morning the
queues of people waiting on ranks is not overly large, resulting in
people not having to wait too long before getting a cab home.

If the council feels the need to increase the fleet size of Hackneys
in the city, ‘I personally think that a number of 10 (ten) or less
extra licences should be released.

I hope this is of help to you.

Yours faithfully.




Mr Richard Haswell

Head of Licensing and Bereavement Services

City of York Council

9 St Leonard’s Place

York

YO1 7ET 29.07.2007

Dear Mr Haswell

REF: PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S BADGE.

Thank you for your letter of the 11" July 2007 reference Deregulation of Hackney
Carriage Vehicle Licenses. I am a Private Hire driver and an Operators License holder
with the above details.

My opinion is that the hackney carriage vehicle licenses should be partly deregulated
because in the last ten year’s the population of York and the popularity of the city has
increased and there is a great demand for more Hackneys.

I believe that at least another two hundred Hackney plates would be good enough to
cover the needs and requirements of the city at the moment.

Yours sincerely




Richard Haswell
City of York Council
9 St Leonards Place
York

YO1 7ET

Tuesday 31* July 2007
Dear Richard
Further to your letter dated 11" July 2007 ref RH/TL/AR

DEREGULATION OF HACKNEY CARRIAGE VEHICLE LICENSES

It is my opinion that option C is the most favourable option. However, if option C is
chosen then I suggest the limit should be no less than 144 - this being the number of
people, such as myself that are currently on the waiting list.

Option A is definitely not in the best interest of the market; it is clearly only of interest to
those who have chosen to gamble in the trade of plates over the years.

I personally do not think option D is workable and is not much better than the unfair
system currently in operation.

If option B is the ultimate aim then perhaps the market can be sensibly levelled by
adopting option C in the first instance with a further review in the future.

Kind regards

B
8
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19™ July 2007

Deregulation Of Hackney Carriage Vehreteticentes

Dear Sir,

Many thanks for the opportunity to add my view and observations
on the abeove topic.

As a Private Hire Driver, T'spend much of my time within the City
at various times of day and night. Only occasionally am I flagged down by
people in the street, during the day. I then need to explain that I am
unable to take them as customers. However, I am often asked for the
location of the nearest Rank.

Most evenings, the situation is similar, but this changes
dramatically on Friday, Saturday and fo a lesser extent Sunday evenings.
By far the busiest Rank is Rougier Street with St Leonards’s Place a
close second.

As an intrim solution to assist with this problem, perhaps Private
Hire vehicles could be permitted to collect customers from these Ranks
within specific hours. Likewise, this could be permitted at special events
within the City. ie. Race-Days where customers can be seen standing for
long periods of time waiting for Hackney Vehicles.

Long term, I see that deregulation would provide a growing need
for transport at peak times. On a day to day basis, it is unlikely to have a
significant impact on current Hackney work volumes. Private Hire work is
by its very nature, pre-booked and would continue to required. Hackney
Drivers are not barred from pre-booked work currently and wouid be
available for that work in the future also.

If the issue of further Hackney Licences was limited to a specific
number, I feel that priority should be given to wheelchair accessible
vehicles to meet the increased volumes of disabled customers.

Finally, full deregulation would remove the confusion that obviously
exists with our customers regarding Private Hire and Hackney. They
would be able to flag any vehicle that displayed its availability for hire.

Regards,
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